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Rotary Motto 

 
Service Above 

Self 
 

4-Way Test 

 
Of the things 
we think, say 

or do:                         
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
concerned? 

 
Will it build 
goodwill and 

better 
friendship? 

 
Will it be 

beneficial to all 
concerned? 

 
Avenues of 

Service 

 
Club Service 

 
Vocational 

Service 
 

Community 
Service 

 
International 

Service 
 

Youth Service 
 

 

ASSIGNMENTS 

 
GREETERS 

March, 2023 – Don Powers 

April, 2023 – Volunteer Needed 

 

REGISTRATION 

March, 2023 – Don Powers 

April, 2023 – Volunteer Needed 

 

INVOCATION 

March, 2023 – Janet Schweitzer 

April, 2023 – Volunteer Needed 

 

FELLOWSHIP 

March, 2023 – Christine Cope 

April, 2023 – Ken LaPolla 

 

MAGAZINE REPORT 

March, 2023 – Diane Sauer 

April, 2023 – Christine Cope 

 

SPEAKERS 

3/08/23 – TAG 

3/15/23 – Evening meeting at Modern Methods 

Presentation by Mark Masaki on  

Japanese Internment Camps during WWII 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

               

ROTARY NOTES 
 
 

A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 



 

 

  

                         

                                                      
          

                   

                                        

                              

       

                        

                       

                     

                          

                      

                      

                   

                      

                    

                      

                          

                     

                       

                       

                       

                        

                      

                         

                       

                        

                     

                    

                      

                      

                       

                       

                      

                   

                                

                       

                     

                         

                            

                                                      

                                           

                            

Areas of 

Focus   
Peace & Conflict 

Prevention/ 
Resolution 

 
Disease 

Prevention & 
Treatment 

 
Water & 

Sanitation 
 

Maternal & Child 
Health 

 
Basic Education & 

Literacy 
 

Economic & 
Community 

Development 
 

The Environment 

 
Club Officers  

President 
Ted Stazak 

 
President Elect 

Ken LaPolla 
 

Vice-President 
Cindy Matheson 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Assistant 
Treasurer 

Mike Bollas 
 

Past President 
Christine Cope 

 
 

Board Members 
    Bill Beinecke 

Reilly Berk 
Tony Iannucci 

  Lauren Kramer 
Marilyn Pape 
Julia Wetstein 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clean water, sanitation and hygiene are basic human rights that lead to 

healthier and more successful lives.  Yet, 2.5 billion people in the world 

lack access to improved sanitation, and 745 million individuals don’t have 

clean drinking water!  More than 1,400 children die each day from 

diseases caused by lack of sanitation and unsafe water. 

      

This month, Rotarians are celebrating their commitment to creating 

healthier communities by supplying clean water and sanitation facilities 

to prevent the spread of infectious diseases.  $24 is all it takes to 

provide one person with safe water!  

     

Rotarians make amazing things happen by: 

     * Building and installing rainwater harvesting systems and wells 

     * Providing filtration to water in springs 

     * Educating children about disease transmission and good hygiene 

     * Offering scholarships in support of professional studies related to  

       devising, planning and implementing water and sanitation solutions  

       in underdeveloped countries. 

 

Give now to support these projects. Invite a friend to join Rotary and 

help extend the flow of clean water to everyone.  Become people of 

action by mobilizing resources and investing in infrastructure and 

training that yield long-term change. 

    

 



 

 

  

                                                 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
                              

 

 

Rotary Club 

Foundation 

Board 
 
 

President 
Kim Straniak 

 
Vice-President 

Denise May 
 

Secretary 
Judy Masaki 

 
Treasurer 

Cheryl Oblinger 
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Jim Ditch 

Cindy Matheson 
Ted Stazak 

 
 

 

Contact us at: 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 
P.O. Box 68 

Warren, OH  44482 
 
 

 
 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 
 
 
 

 
If you have any  

suggestions about 

our newsletter, or 

if you would like to 

become a sponsor, 

please contact: 

 

Judy Masaki 
 
 

 

     To start off Fellowship 

this week, Ken LaPolla  

welcomed visiting Rotarians 

Steve DiPaolo from Youngstown 

and Ken Macpherson of  

Howland, as well as prospective 

member Joni Gawne.   

     He then shared the  

following excerpt from the  

Wall Street Journal : 

 

Notable and Quotable: 

The Pentagon and the 

Wandering Chinese Balloon 

 

Is the position of the balloon classified? 

 

“From a Feb. 3 briefing by P entagon Press Secretary Air Force Brig. 

Gen. Pat Ryder : 

 

     Ryder:  We do know that the balloon has violated U.S. airspace 

and international law which is unacceptable. . . 

      

     Reporter:  Is the position of the balloon classified? 

     

     Ryder:  What we’re not going to do is get into an hour-by-hour 

location of the balloon. . . right now it’s over the center of the 

continental United States, that’s about as specific as I’m going to  

get. . . 

     

     Reporter:  Does the public not have a right to know if the balloon 

is over their state? 

     

     Ryder:  The public certainly has the ability to look up in the sky 

and see where the balloon is.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

                     

 

 

 

                       

                   DONATIONS TO EAST PALESTINE:   To lend support to those  

                   evacuated due to the recent train derailment, Rotary District 6650 has 

                   set up a portal for those wishing to donate funds individually.  Please use  

                   the following link:  Donation | Rotary District 6650         

                   CHARITABLE PROJECTS:  If you know any organizations who can use  

                   financial assistance for projects or programs, send their contact  

                   information to President Ted Stazak or invite them to apply to our  

                   Club for a grant.  The grant application can be found on the home 

                   page of our website. 

                   MARK YOUR CALENDARS:  The 2023 District Conference will be held  

                   in Canton, Ohio June 16th and 17th.  The committee from the Rotary 

                   Club of Canton is planning some fun and exciting ideas for all to enjoy! 

                   Stay tuned for more details!       

                   YOU’RE INVITED!  Join the Champion Rotary for their annual pancake  

                   breakfast on Saturday, March 11th from 8:00 – 11:00 a.m. at Champion  

                   Presbyterian Church (4997 Mahoning Ave., Warren, OH).  The Easter  

                   Bunny will be there, and every child will receive a basket with toys!   

                   Games and face painting will also be offered.  Admission is $8 for  

                   adults.  Children under 6 years of age are free with an adult purchase.     

                           THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN”S YOUTH VOCATIONAL PROGRAM 

                   is being resurrected soon!   A two hour open forum focusing on educating 

                   high school students about career awareness will be held at Warren G. 

                   Harding and Kennedy.  Sign-up sheets will be available soon for Warren 

                   Rotarians interested in helping out.  The Interact Clubs will set up and 

                   market the event to the students. 

                           JOIN US AT MODERN METHODS FOR AN EVENING MEETING ON 

                         WEDNESDAY, MARCH 15th!  Judy Masaki’s husband, Mark, will speak 

               a  about his family’s experiences in the Japanese internment camps during  

                  WWII.  Dinner will be provided by Cockeye BBQ at 6:00 p.m., and Modern  

               M Methods will be serving a new beer.  Cost will be no more than $30, tax,  

tip and title in  tip and title included.  A sign-up sheet will be available at our 3/8/23                      
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 meeting so we can plan for enough food.  Please note:  There will be no Noon  

               meeting at Café 422 that day. 

 

                            SEE YOU AT OUR SLICE OF THE VALLEY FUNDRAISER:   

              This Sunday, March 5th, 4 to 7 p.m. at the Eastwood Event Centre!!! 
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CHARITABLE PROJECTS 
 

The Rotary Club of Warren was pleased to award two more grants this week in 

support of the following projects that will benefit charitable organizations in our 

community: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A $2,000 grant was awarded to Boy Scouts of America Great Trail Council to 

purchase a new water heater for the dining hall at Camp Stambaugh. 

 

 

                                                         

 

                                                         Mitch and Cindy’s Bluegrass  

                                                      Jamboree was awarded $1,000  

                                                     for advertising costs and rental of  

                                                       their venue.  Proceeds from the  

                                                      family-oriented event will benefit  

                                                       the Disabled American Veterans.   
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A VISIT FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

MICHELLE CHARLES 
 
 

     District Governor Michelle Charles attended the March 1st meeting of 

The Rotary Club of Warren to make a special presentation.  In 

recognition of our club’s very generous support of the Rotary 

International Annual Fund during Rotary Year 2021 - 2022, the District 

Governor presented President Ted Stazak with the banner pictured below.  

Our club ranked #2 in the top three highest for per capita giving 

($241.88).  Canfield came in at #1, with East Liverpool in third place. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations and thank you to all Warren Rotarians who donated, and 

to Past-President Christine Cope for a great year! 
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PROGRAM: 

 
RICHARD FALLON, 

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA  
GREAT TRAIL COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Richard Fallon is a 2006 graduate of Cuyahoga Falls High School where 

he was involved in a variety of activities, including Boy Scouts, wrestling and 

football.  He earned a Bachelor’s Degree in Physical Education Teaching and 

Coaching from Kent State University, and holds a Pre-K to 12 education 

license in the State of Ohio.   

     Originally from Akron, Ohio, Richard started his scouting career as a 

Wolf Scout in second grade and has been involved with the boy Scouts of 

America ever since.  He has a true passion for providing opportunities for 

young men and women to better themselves.  He stated, “A lot of charities 

make the world better for kids; we make the kids better for the world.”  

     Richard currently serves as District Director for the Boy Scouts of 

America in the Akron and Youngstown areas in Ohio.  Over the past 25 years, 

his district has grown to be one of the largest in the entire country. 
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     The Boys Scouts of America was founded in 1910, and by 1912, scouting 

was established in the Mahoning Valley.  Camp Stambaugh, the second oldest 

continuously operating Scout camp in Ohio and tied for ninth oldest in the 

United States, was opened in 1919 in Canfield. 

    James E. West, the BSA’s first Chief Scout Executive, ran the 

organization for 32 years.  Paul Harris, Rotary Founder, urged Rotarians to 

assist in the expansion of the Scouts after meeting with West in 1910.  By 

1930, Rotarians organized more than half of the then 500 Boy Scout 

councils.  Through the years, they have also contributed financially to troops 

and helped construct camp buildings.  Individual Rotarians, like our own Ken 

LaPolla, have led the Scouts at local, district and national levels.  

     During the COVID-19 Pandemic, Fallon indicated that membership in BSA 

dropped by about half.  In November, 2021, they had only 9 scouts in their 

hard-to-serve communities.  However, growth in our area has been strong.  

Last year, numbers had risen to 575!  Great Trail Council was the only council 

to hit their fundraising goal.  There are 22 Eagle Scouts in Warren, half 

from Ken LaPolla’s troop.  These young men complete service projects that 

benefit our community. 

     The first weekend in February, Fallon reported that 450 young boys 

attended the Cub Scout Freeze Out, a camping vent where kids participate in 

snow sports.  The following weekend, 350 more attended.  Other upcoming 

events include:   

     * A breakfast that will raise $96,000 that will stay locally; 

     * A Night at the Rockwells (a wine and cheese event at the Medici in  

        early August); and    

     * The 100th Anniversary of Camp Manatoc, with tours being provided. 

    Richard indicated that the community can help BSA continue to grow by 

making monetary donations, advocating for the organization through word of 

mouth, and attending upcoming events. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Best wishes to the following Warren Rotarians 

                                         who are celebrating March birthdays: 

 

                                       Paul Pal     Ryan Fraelich     John Perdue 

 

                                         Alicia Adams-Angelo     John Campolito 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                 TRIPLE JACKPOT 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                         This week, the Grand Jackpot totaled $460! 

                                     Congratulations to Daily Winner Chris Shap 
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                                                   HAPPY BUCKS 

 

 

 

 
 

             

                *** Chris Shape was a happy winner!  He enjoyed seeing our District  

                Governor.  He offered a Happy Buck in honor of the Scouts.  And he’s 

                happy to be back from vacation. 

                *** Ken LaPolla offered a Happy Buck for DG Michelle Charles.  He’ll be 

                seeing her again soon at PETS!  He also thanked the Scouts for being here 

                this week.  Ken serves on the Board for the Great trail Council, and he said  

                it’s one of the best boards he’s ever been on.  Ken’s also looking forward to 

                Slice of the Valley this weekend!! 

                *** Cindy Matheson is always happy!  She congratulated Rob Berk and Bill  

                Beinecke for the amazing work they do in pulling Slice together.  She also 

                offered a Happy Buck for her dog’s birthday! 

                *** Dallas Woodall was glad to have our District Governor with us!  Dallas  

                was an Eagle Scout in 1953, and he became a Rotarian because of Ned Gold. 

                *** Joni Gawne was enjoying our beautiful weather on Wednesday!  She was 

                happy to be back with us this week.  She also shared information about a  

                benefit dinner taking place on March 11th from Noon to  p.m. at Mecca 

                Community Church.  The dinner will benefit a 21 year old girl in Cortland who  

                is battling stage 4 leukemia.  Tickets are $15.  Contact Joni at  

                (330) 402-3141 if you are interested in attending.   

                *** Ted Stazak was thankful for our visit from DG Michelle Charles and  

                happy to that our club ranked #2 in giving to the Annual Fund!  Ted also 

                reported that he was involved in the Boy Scouts for 12 to 13 years, and his 

                son is an Eagle Scout.  He offered a Happy Buck for the Slice of the Valley  

                committee.  He also paid a fine for appearing in the newspaper – He was  

                appointed to the Board of the Community Foundation of the Mahoning Valley.  
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